
 

 

 

Legal Services  
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Coventry 
CV1 5RR 

Experimental Traffic Regulation Orders  
 

City of Coventry (Hales Street) (Bus Gate) (Experimental) Order 2023 
City of Coventry (Corporation Street) (Revocation) (Experimental) Order 2023  

 
Notice is hereby given that Coventry City Council ("the Council"), under the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), has made the above Experimental Traffic Regulation 
Orders ("the Orders"), which come into effect on 19th July 2023. 
 
The Orders have been proposed as part of a traffic management scheme to try to improve 
safety and traffic flows through the Hales Street, Trinity Street, Cross Cheaping and The 
Burges area of the city centre by giving priority to pedestrians, public transport and cyclists.   
 
The effect of the orders will be: 
 
Hales Street - create a bus gate east of its junction with Bishop Street which prohibits 
vehicles other than buses, pedal cycles, hackney carriages, and permit holders (which will 
include private hire vehicles) entering the area Monday to Saturday between 10am & 6pm. 
 
Corporation Street - revoke the existing bus gate on Corporation Street, located west of the 
junction with Bishop Street to provide an alternative route for drivers, who are not permitted 
through the new bus gate on Hales Street, to exit the area 
 
Residents on the affected lengths of road can apply for permits. 
 
The Orders will be implemented initially on an experimental basis for eighteen (18) months, 
after which time they will be reviewed. The Council may then make the Orders permanent or 
abandon them. 
 
A copy of this Notice, the sealed Orders, plan and Statement of Reasons for making the 
Orders may be inspected at the Council House (reception area) Earl Street, Coventry and on 
the Council’s website ‘www.coventry.gov.uk/tro’ 
 
Any person requiring further information in connection with the Orders should, in the first 
instance, contact Hakan Bikim on telephone number 024 76976749, or via email at 
‘hakan.bikim@coventry.gov.uk’ 
 
Any objections to the making permanent of the Orders should be forwarded to Mr R Parkes, 
Place Team, Legal Services, PO Box 15, Council House, Coventry CV1 5RR, or via email to 
'rob.parkes@coventry.gov.uk' by no later than 18th January 2024. Objections must be made 
in writing and must state the grounds on which they are made. 
 
Colin Knight 
Director (Transportation and Highways) 
Council House 
Coventry 
6th July 2023 
 


